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With the recruitment process complete and training fully underway, the 44th Battalion, Canadian Expeditionary Force (CEF), 

received word that mobilization to Europe would commence In October 1915. At 4am on October 19, 1915, the train carrying 

the 44th Battalion (as well as the 46th Battalion) passed through the Lakehead on its way to the Atlantic coast where it would 

embark to Europe. Many citizens of Port Arthur and Fort William were on hand to greet and say their goodbyes to the local 

Port Arthur and Fort William soldiers attached to the 44th. 


